MINUTES OF MEETING OF PETTAUGH PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON
14 APRIL 2022 AT 6.30 p.m. AT ST CATHERINE’S CHURCH PETTAUGH

Those present:  Councillor Andy Corrigan, Councillor Belinda Bulsing and Councillor Esther
Thornton.

1. Apologies and note of Absences. Apologies were received from Councillor Margaret
Marlow and Councillor Stephen Rowe. Their absence was approved.

2. To receive any Declarations of Interest, Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary. None.

3. Yo discuss and agree response to the Application for Planning Permission DC/
20/01547 ie. Full Planning Application - Stonham Barns, Pettaugh Road, Stonham Aspal
IP14 6AT. Change of Use from livery and agricultural land to use as a touring caravan and
camping site and for storage of caravans, siting of caravan for use as site office/reception,
erection of 4 No toilet /shower blocks and use of livery building as store room. Following
detailed discussions about the planning application, considering the plan provided (which
appeared incorrect) and looking at the photographs showing that the development has
already been implemented the Councillors agreed to object to the proposals in strongest
possible terms. The Councillors also considered that the photographs should be attached to
any objection and that the District Council should be requested to make a decision on this
application at a Planning Committee after an unannounced site visit by Members of the
Planning Committee.

4. Public participation session — A parishioner attended the meeting raising the issue of
highway safety generally and, in particular, along Ipswich Way. The stretch of road has
become very dangerous, vehicles do not abide the 30 mph speed limit coming from the
direction of Crowfield and carry on at high speeds after the village sign. The periodic
presence of the electric speed sign appears to slow some of the drivers down. The
parishioner requested that the parish council seeks funding for an additional sign or that the
current sign is moved further out towards the Pettaugh village sign at that end of the village
to slow the drivers down. The Councillors agreed with the points made by the parishioner
and the danger posed to children, dog walkers, walkers and runners by speeding traffic. The
Councillors agreed to take this forward and to contact the relevant authorities.

5. To agree the next date for the next Parish Council Meeting— 24 May 2022 at 6.30pm.

The meeting closed at 7.30 p.m.

R ¥ Lo
1576 |22



